
 
 

May 1, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole                  The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman         Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations      Committee on Appropriations 

Washington, D.C. 20515                  Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Town of Catawba Police Fleet Upgrade project in fiscal year 2026. The entity to 

receive funding for this project is the Town of Catawba. The funding would be used for Four (4) Chevrolet 

Tahoe's, 4WD, PPV, One (1) Chevrolet Silverado 1500 4WD PPV, and a package of blue lights, sirens, prisoner 

restraint systems, secured storage for police gear and supplies, and accessories custom-fitted for each vehicle.  

 

The project has a federal nexus because it is authorized under section 1701(b)(8) of the Omnibus Crime Control 

and Safe Streets Act of 1968 (34 U.S.C. § 10381(b)(8)) (Public Law 90-351).  

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

______________________ 

Pat Harrigan 

Member of Congress  

 


